TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

WATER POLLUTION CONTROL AUTHORITY
PUBLIC HEARING
        June 6, 2017
APPROVED MINUTES

The Public Hearing of the Town of East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority was held at the Colchester - East Hampton Wastewater Treatment Plant Meeting Room on Tuesday, June 6, 2017 at 6:30 P.M. 

Present: Mark Barmasse, Daniel Valentine, Kerry Comisky and John Suprono.
Not Present: Ralph Nesci
Other Attendee(s) Tim Smith, Public Utilities Administrator 
1. Call to Order

Chairman Barmasse called the Public Hearing to order at 6:31p.m. 
2. Public Comment Re: 2017/18 Water Use Rates
Chairman Barmasse opened the Public Comment portion of the meeting by reading the Notice of Public Hearing aloud (copy made part of these minutes):

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Water Pollution Control Authority

Town of East Hampton

June 6, 2017

The Water Pollution Control Authority of the Town of East Hampton, Connecticut, will hold a public hearing pursuant to Chapter 102 of the Connecticut General Statues at the Town of Colchester – Town of East Hampton Wastewater Treatment Plant, 20 Gildersleeve Drive, in East Hampton, Connecticut, on the 6th of June 2017, at 6:30 P.M. to consider whether or not the Town should adopt the proposed 2017-18 water budget and recommended water rates for the customers of the Village Center, Royal Oaks and Hampton Woods Water Systems, copies of which are available at the Town Clerks office, 20 East High Street, East Hampton, CT 06424. 

The Recommended Water rate for FY 17/18 is $40 / Meter fee and $9.25 / 1000 gals. Commodity charge.

Affected property owners, electors and citizens qualified to vote in town meetings of the Town of East Hampton, Connecticut, are invited to attend and participate in such public hearing.  

Dated at East Hampton, Connecticut, this 3rd day of May, 2017.





East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority





By    _________________________________





It’s     Public Utilities Administrator
Two citizens who were representing their daughter who lives at Royal Oaks attended the hearing to learn more about the water system. There were no specific comments about the water rates or the budget as a whole.  
3.  Adjournment:

Mr. Valentine made a motion to adjourn that was seconded by Mr. Soprono and unanimously carried; the meeting was adjourned at 6:50 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,
Linda B Connors
Recording Secretary

Minutes approved by a 3-0 vote, 1 abstained, of the East Hampton Water Pollution Control   Authority on August 1, 2017.
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